Meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Iberia 
Economic Development Authority
 met on Friday, October 27, 2023 at 7:30 a.m. at 

101 Burke Street, New Iberia, LA  70560
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Cecil Hymel and the roll was called for.
Members Present: Damon Migues, Bart Romero, Cecil Hymel
Others Present: Michael Tarantino, Evelyn Ducote
Public Comments: None
Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to review the September 27, 2023 special meeting minutes. On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Bart Romero, the minutes were unanimously approved.

Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to review the September 29, 2023 regular meeting minutes. On a motion by Bart Romero, seconded by Damon Migues, the minutes were unanimously approved.

Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to review the financials for the month of September, 2023. On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Bart Romero, the financials were unanimously approved.
Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to review agenda item 6, to discuss and consider moving the November IEDA regular meeting to Friday, November 10, 2023. On a motion by Bart Romero, seconded by Damon Migues, the motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Hymel asked Mr. Tarantino to provide an update on the projects IEDA is working on. Mr. Tarantino stated that negotiations on the First Solar project are moving along. He noted that a draft PILOT agreement between the IEDA and First Solar was given to First Solar for review. He stated that the exact dollar agreement for the PILOT would not be obtained until the final cost of the water plant are finalized. He noted that soil borings and the drilling of test water wells were currently being done on the property. Noted all crops on the property should be removed by November 15th. Reported that the Parish has been awarded money by the State for a new road at the Acadiana Regional Airport. The new road will replace one that is slated to be removed for the First Solar project. Noted that construction has started at the Delta Bio Fuels site. Reported he had met with the UL design team on the manufacturing facility set to be located at the new Bio Innovation Center at Progress Point. He reviewed the latest economic indicators, noting the unemployment rate was at 3.8%, and retail sales were essentially tied with the all-time monthly high. 
On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Bart Romero, passed by unanimous vote, the meting was adjourned. The next regular meeting of the IEDA Board of Commissioners will be held on Friday, November 10, 2023 at 7:30am at the offices of the IDF. 
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